Engineering, Environmental Services and Public Works Special Committee Meeting Wednesday, July 12, 2017 5th Floor Boardroom – City Hall

Present:

Councillor Vrebosch, Committee Chair

Councillor Mayne, Committee Member

Councillor Serran, Committee Member

Councillor Forgette

Councillor Maroosis

Councillor Anthony

David Euler, Managing Director Engineering, Environmental Services and Works

Adam Lacombe, Senior Capital Program Engineer

Reid Porter, Infrastructure Engineer

Domenic Schiavone, Director of Public Works

Karin Pratte, Senior Facilities and Environment Engineer

Gerry McCrank, Senior Project Manager

Margaret Karpenko, Chief Financial Officer

Shannon Saucier, Director Financial Services

Minutes:

The Committee Chair, Councillor Vrebosch, called the meeting to order at 4:40 p.m.

- 1. Welcome
- 2. Review of Capital Projects:

Lakeshore Drive (ONR Overpass)

- Currently removing concrete deck
- Pouring a new deck in late August
- Project to be completed end of September
- Other repairs were required once the steel was exposed.
- Another lift of asphalt is required on the side that has been reopened to traffic. The bump helps to show down traffic going through the construction area.
- How many complaints are we receiving regarding the merging of traffic?
 - Haven't really received any complaints.
- If the City had closed the bridge in its entirety and completed the work would that have cost less money?
 - It would have been less expensive but that really wasn't an option.

Trout Lake Road (ONR Overpass)

- The deck is not being replaced on this project.
- Currently on the north side of the bridge the contractor is removing the barrier walls.
- The construction will move to the south side and the same process will be completed.
- This is a connecting link project.

Cedar Heights (Phase II)

- The tender will be out in August and will close in September.
- Late September the project will be started.
- July 2018 the project to be completed.
- This provides the Education Centre with water.
- Are we getting good responses to the RFP's?
 Yes.
- How much of the land will be able to be developed due to this project?
 - o There is currently one developer.

Landfill Site (Merrick) - Leachate Treatment

- Project started in the Summer of 2016.
- The building is now completed.
- Now starting to commission the start-up of the equipment.
- There will be cross-training.
- Should be up and running by the end of September.
- Do we have to test the lakes in that area?
 - o Yes. All results are submitted to the MOE.

Intersection of Highway 11/17 and Seymour

- Detail design completed February 2016.
- MTO has advised that the City must revisit the Traffic Study due to the possible new development on the former Chamber property.
- Construction will begin in the Spring of 2018.
- Joint project with the MTO.

Asphalt Resurfacing 2017

- Map was provided to show the asphalt resurfacing projects.
- Contractor is on schedule to have all of the resurfacing completed.
- Sidewalk replacement is half done.
- Sidewalk assessment was done in the Spring.

Pearce Phase II

- Project will be from Francis to Greenhill.
- Collector road standards.
- Bruman has contract.
- Project might carry over to next year.

WWTP Generator

- Generator is the original generator.
- The generator cannot handle the full load.
- The design will be completed in the next six weeks.
- · Will start installing in the Spring of 2018.

Gertrude Sani & Lift Station

- At the end of life cycle.
- EA completed.
- Construction in the late Fall.

Ski Hill Trunk Sani

- Eliminate a pumping station (Janey Street)
- Gravity sewer built.
- Project to be completed at the end of August.

3. Questions:

- Have you had an opportunity to look at the lights at Connaught.
 - o The have now been linked.
- The left-hand turn at the bottom of Airport and O'Brien could we have a look at that?
 - o Yes. We also need to look at Ski Club and O'Brien as well.
- 4. Next meeting date at the call of the Chair.

Meeting	adjourned	l at	6:00	p.m
---------	-----------	------	------	-----

Councillor Vrebosch Engineering, Environmental Services And Public Works Committee Chair City Clerk Karen McIsaac